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26th October 2015
Gary Lawrence

The Editor

Wiltshire Gazette & Herald

15 Duke Street

Trowbridge

BA14 8EF
Dear Sir,

Reference Urchfont School Public Right of Way Debate – Your article on Page 4, and Editorial on Page 48 of the Devizes Edition of the Gazette and Herald dated 22nd October 2015.
Urchfont Parish Council (UPC) was contacted by your reporter Patrick McLean on 7th October about this matter. We replied on 9th October. It is very disappointing that neither UPC’s role in this debate nor any of the content of this reply was mentioned in your article or editorial comment.

Two members of UPC are now part of a Wiltshire Council Joint Public Right of Way (PROW) Working Party which is tasked with resolving this issue.

UPC’s objectives as part of this working party are:

To gain agreement to the fact that a permanently open footpath from Top Green to Oakfrith Wood and the Parish Recreation Ground is a safer option than having to walk on the road around Cuckoo Corner.

To work together to develop a proposal which:

i)
Meets the requirements of the PROW order, or an amendment to the order.

ii)
Follows the School Boundary line and does not end in the middle of School 
property.

iii)
Has minimal impact on the space currently available for School use.

iv)
Has the potential to improve on the current level of security at the School.

UPC disputes 2 points in your editorial. Firstly that the ‘more perilous and inconvenient alternative route’ will only be used by adults during the school day. Your picture on page 4 shows 5 pre-school age children. It is this age group and their parents or grandparents who use the Parish Recreation Ground during the school day and currently have to use this more perilous route using the road around Cuckoo Corner. The second point concerns your reference to the closure of Urchfont Manor. UPC worked very closely with Wiltshire Council at the time of the sale of Urchfont Manor and was able to resolve most of the issues that were identified. It was not the sale of Urchfont Manor however which prevented direct footpath access to the Recreation Ground during the School day, but an earlier decision taken by the School to lock the gate across this footpath. It is this decision which is being challenged by local residents fighting to re-establish what they believe was a right of way. UPC now views the closure and subsequent sale of Urchfont Manor as part of the Parish’s history, and nothing is to be achieved by further post mortems.

UPC agrees with the basic sentiment of your editorial that the best solution is one that has minimal impact on School space and does not put the pupils at risk, but we would add that the solution should also improve safety for all pedestrians wanting to access the playing field / recreation ground.

UPC has always, and will continue to represent the views and needs of the whole community of Urchfont Parish and not just one section.

Dave Mottram

Chairman Urchfont Parish Council
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